

01 June 2020

RE: Accountability and Transparency Review Team (ATRT3) Final Report

Pat Kane Cheryl Langdon-Orr Co-Chairs, ATRT3 Review Team

Dear Pat and Cheryl,

Thank you for sending the ATRT3 Final report to the ICANN Board. I appreciate all the work that has gone into this; and I also want to express deep appreciation for delivering the final report despite the changed circumstances due to the COVID-19 pandemic.

Thanks also to the whole ATRT3 review team, the ICANN Org team that has been supporting you, and our own assigned member liaison, León Sánchez. The Board is looking forward to considering the report in full; and taking it forward towards a next step in the evolution of our accountability and transparency.

Best regards,

Maarten Botterman

Chair, ICANN Board of Directors